Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

I would like to submit a Freedom of Information request in relation to Leicester’s garment industry. I would like to kindly request any as of yet unreleased documents or emails which contain any:

1. Record of any regulatory contacts between Leicester City Council and businesses relating to payment, employment conditions and/or working conditions within the local textile/garment industry. This may include but may not be limited to individual manufacturers. 
Leicester City Council’s regulatory duties do not include the regulation of payment, employment conditions and/or working conditions.  The regulation of payments falls within the remit/ duties of HM Revenue & Customs.  Working conditions in so far as they relate to ‘health & safety’ fall within the remit/duties of the Health & Safety Executive.  We do not have any records of regulatory contacts.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
2. Record of any investigations of and/or actions relating to payment, employment conditions and/or working conditions within the local textile/garment industry. 
Leicester City Council’s regulatory duties do not include the regulation of payment, employment conditions and/or working conditions.  The regulation of payments falls within the remit/ duties of HM Revenue & Customs. Working conditions in so far as they relate to ‘health & safety’ fall within the remit/duties of the Health & Safety Executive.  We do not have any records of investigations and/or actions.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

3. Any policy relating to payment, employment conditions and/or working conditions Leicester's textile/garment industry. 

Given that local authorities do not have regulatory powers in this area, Leicester City Council does not have a policy relating to payment, employment conditions and/or working conditions.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

